
Dear Praying Friends,                                                         May 2018 

          As many of our loved ones and friends are enjoying the days of summer, we have now officially   
entered into the cool, rainy season here in Kenya. Each afternoon it is expected to downpour and everyone turns 
to find cover. Many lower places flood and roads become unpassable, it is a new, first and very wet experience 
for us here! Abram loves nothing more then putting on his rainboots and splashing in every single puddle, he 
makes sure he doesn’t miss one!  

One of the greatest joys that I have been able to be a part of while in Kenya is starting a Youth Leaders 
meeting. Several months ago, Pastor Ben and I were talking about how we could better spiritually equip the 
youth in the churches here in Kenya. After several hours of good conversation, we decided to start gathering all 
the youth leaders of the churches here in and around Eldoret town and do several sessions of teaching as well as 
having an extended period of time to answer questions they have about the Bible, culture, and Christianity. It 
has been an immense joy to spend 4-5 hours one Saturday a month, with a group of teens and young adults, 
teaching and discipling them side by side with a dear Kenyan pastor and friend. We are praying that God is going 
to use this meeting as a springboard for the youth leaders to be better able to serve the needs of their own 
churches.  

We were very blessed and thankful to have a group of ten from Ellis Baptist church come out and spend 
two weeks with us! They saw and accomplished much in their time here. In spite of much rain and several roads 
that had turned into small rivers, we were able to make it to all of the churches and schools. It is always a joy 
when brothers and sisters in Christ from different places are able to sing with one another in praise to our God. 
We had a very busy schedule, yet they happily adapted, were super helpful, and were awesome visitors to host. 
They even folded all 12,000 tracts and helped hand out a good number at a local college! We are deeply grateful 
for their love, friendship and support. 

Thank you for continuing to pray for the outreaches, pastors meetings, language studies and Bethany’s 
pregnancy. God Bless!                                     Living for Eternity,         

          Josh, Bethany and Abram Wormley 

Westwood Heights Baptist Church  / 3343 Pedersen Dr Omaha, NE 68144 / 402-333-8689 

Support Address: Vision Baptist Mission / PO Box 442 Alpharetta, GA 30009  

Field Address: PO Box 468  Eldoret, Kenya 30100 

 

Over 300 kids in attendance   -  School children  -       Drinking porridge 


